Spending Caps Study Committee

Monday, November 5, 2007

Randolph Hall, College of Charleston

Charleston, South Carolina

Minutes

I.
Introduction
The first public hearing of the South Carolina Senate Spending Caps Study Committee convened on Monday, November 5, 2007, at 6:00 p.m. in Randolph Hall at the College of Charleston, Charleston, South Carolina.  Senator Robert Ford, a member of the Study Committee, was present.  Senator Chip Campsen, a member of the Senate Judiciary Committee, was also present.  Senator McConnell, President Pro Tempore of the South Carolina Senate and Chairman of the Senate Judiciary Committee, was also in attendance and delivered the opening remarks.  

After the opening remarks by Senator McConnell, Senator Ford made brief comments on whether any proposed legislation should include local as well as state spending caps.  

II.
Testimony
Public comments were received from Lanneau Seigling of Charleston, Mayor Joe Riley of Charleston, Mayor Keith Summey of the City of North Charleston, Mayor Carl Beckman of the City of Folly Beach, Evelyn Perry of Carolina Sound Communications, Harriett Johnson of Charleston, David Cannon of Edisto Beach POA, William Houston, Barbara Houston, Barbara Zia of the League of Women Voters, Eileen Duffy of the League of Women Voters, Emerson Read of No Home Tax, John Ruoff of South Carolina Fair Share, Dan Harvel of the S.C. Citizens’ Lobby, Mayoral Candidate William Dudley Gregorie of Charleston, and Tony Bryant of the Charleston County Zoning Board.  

Many of the candidates encouraged the Study Committee to include caps on local government spending (Seigling, Perry, Reed, Bryant, Canon, Havell), while many of the speakers urged the Study Committee not to include local governments in the spending caps legislation (Mayor Riley, Mayor Summey, Mayor Beckman, Johnson, Mr. and Mrs. Houston, Ruoff, Mayoral Candidate Gregorie).   

Mr. Houston did not advocate spending caps but did ask for greater direct control by taxpayers over local government expenditures of revenue.  Ms. Johnson encouraged the Study Committee members to set a spending “floor” instead of a cap to ensure enough was being spent on education, the elderly, etc.  Mr. Ruoff favored state spending caps limited by the population growth plus the growth in personal income instead of the growth in the consumer price index.  

III.
Other
Senator McConnell announced that the next meeting would be at 6:00 p.m. on Wednesday, November 14, 2007, in Rock Hill at the Baxter Hood Center at York Technical College, 452 S. Anderson Street, Rock Hill, South Carolina.  

IV.
Conclusion

The meeting adjourned at approximately 7:30 p.m.  
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